Minutes

NWSWD Board of Supervisors Meeting 


November 3, 2021
The Board of Supervisors of the Northwest Vermont Solid Waste Management District held their regularly scheduled board meeting on November 3, 2021 via zoom and at the St. Albans Town Hall at 6:30 PM.
	Supervisors Present:
Buermann, Bob – So. Hero - zoom                      

Danielle Choiniere – Alburgh - zoom
David Clark, - Fletcher - zoom
Doremus, Mark – Bakersfield – zoom
Green, Tim – Richford - zoom

Kade, Barry – Montgomery
Lambert, Paul – Georgia
Supervisors Absent:
Tuck, Joyce – Isle La Motte
Others Present:
John Leddy, Executive Director

Pam Bolster, Business Manager - zoom
Dale Chapman - zoom

	Leitz,Tom - St. Albans City
Micheli, Carlo – Swanton
Richards, Jim - No. Hero – zoom
St. Francis, April - Highgate

Tibbits, Jaime – Fairfield
Voegele, Al - St. Albans Town

Guests:



Full Board Meeting
Chairman Al Voegele called the meeting to order at 6:34 PM.  

1) Agenda Review-Additions/Deletions:  No changes or additions. 
2)  Mr. Voegele Welcomed the Group, Introductions Were Made.
3)  Public Comment:  None

4)  District Announcements: 
Mr. Leddy noted the resignation of Rich Backer the District’s EHS Manager and that The District is Advertising for this position as well as labor positions listed with Craigs List, the NWSWD Website and Local Newspapers. Discussion.
5)  Vote: Minutes of the October 6, 2021, NWSWD Board Meeting:
Mr. Richards made a motion to accept the minutes as written, Mr. Clark seconded the motion. All were in favor with abstentions from Ms. Tibbits and Mr. Kade and the motion passed.

6)   Director / Finance Reports:
a) Executive Director Report 
Mr. Leddy further discussed staffing, noted the load of plastics going to TREX, plastic discussion ensued. He noted the legislature is currently discussing potential waste related bills. 
b) Finance Report:
Ms. Bolster had sent a full finance report with narrative to all board members. No questions or comments.
    7) Committee Reports:  
a) Finance:  Draft FY2023 Budget
Mr. Leitz, Mr. Green, and Mr. Voegele after meeting on 10/26/2021 to review and discuss the proposed budget, recommended to the board that the FY23 Draft Budget include a .75 cent surcharge increase giving The District a small surplus.  Discussion Ensued. Mr. Kade voiced the opinion that more funding should be coming from the Municipal Assessment and possibly less from the surcharge. 
Mr. Kade made a motion to raise the municipal assessment from $1.00 to $2.00 per resident based on the 2020 census.  Mr. Clark seconded the motion to be able to start the discussion.  And a lively discussion ensued with most present board members voicing concerns and opinions about where funding should be coming from, what funding streams support, the burdens on The District and on Towns/Cities, the history of not raising the Municipal Assessment, etc. The board conceded that an increase was warranted though was divided on the increase amount.
Mr. Kade revised the original motion to raise the municipal assessment from $1.00 to $1.50 per resident. A Voice Vote was held.  Mr. Buermann, South Hero – No, Mr. Clark, Fletcher – No, Mr. Doremus Bakersfield – No, Mr. Green, Richford – No, Ms. Choiniere, Alburg – Abstention, Mr. Kade, Montgomery – Yes, Mr. Lambert, Georgia – No, Mr. Leitz, St. Albans City – No, Mr. Micheli, Swanton – No, Mr. Richards, North Hero – No, Ms. St. Francis, Highgate – Yes, Ms. Tibbits, Fairfield – No, Mr. Voegele, St. Albans Town – No.  The motion did not pass.

Discussion continued including information about surcharge increases, current rate etc. The board felt that combining a surcharge increase of .50 cents with an increase in the municipal assessment of .10 cents could be approved and would be appropriate.

Mr. Richards made a motion that the board authorize an increase to the municipal assessment in the amount of .10 cents bringing it from $1.00 to $1.10 per resident and with a .50 cent surcharge increase bringing it from $24.50 to $25.00. Mr. Green seconded the motion. A voice vote was held.  Mr. Buermann, South Hero – Yes, Mr. Clark, Fletcher – Yes, Mr. Doremus, Bakerfield – Yes, Mr. Green, Richford – Yes, Ms. Choiniere, Alburg – Abstention, Mr. Kade, Montgomery – Abstention, Mr. Lambert, Georgia – Yes, Mr. Leitz, St. Albans City – Yes, Mr. Micheli, Swanton – Yes, Mr. Richards, North Hero – Yes, Ms. St. Francis, Highgate – Yes, Ms. Tibbits, Fairfield – Yes, Mr. Voegele, St. Albans Town – Yes.  Motion Passed.
Mr. Buermann made a motion to approve the draft budget with an increase of .10 cents to the Municipal Assessment and a .50 cent increase to the surcharge, and to warn the draft budget for public hearing on December 1, 2021 at 6pm, Mr. Green seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Mr. Voegele noted the other committees had not met other than finance and that they should attempt to meet prior to the next meeting.

Meeting Adjourned 8:02 PM

Board Adjourned at 8:25
